WITNESS:  LEE SPITALNICK

DATE OF INTERVIEW:  Friday, January 13, 2006, 10:45 A.M. – 11:45 A.M.


LEE SPITALNICK was interviewed at his residence. SPITALNICK furnished the following information: 


SPITALNICK was employed at ANDERSEN CONSULTING between 1995 and May 2003.


SPITALNICK met SCOTT DAVIS for the first time on Tuesday, December 10, 1996 at ANDERSEN CONSULTING.  DAVIS was a manager in the technology or processing department.  SPITALNICK, DAVID HENRY and   another consultant were assigned to the bullpen, a pool of available technicians.  The three had just finished a job and were on call for other managers in need of their services.  ANGELA LAUGHTER with Human Resources had directed them the week before to report to a meeting with DAVIS to receive a new assignment.  The meeting was between 9 a.m. – 10 a.m. on the 26th or 27th floor and lasted for approximately 30 to 45 minutes.  DAVIS had to explain in some detail what he wanted.  The company had three floors in the building.  DAVIS explained what he needed and told them when the project should be completed.  SPITALNICK stated that the feeling among the three of them was that they had to have something back to DAVIS by lunch time.  SPITALNICK thinks that the project involved marketing research.  SPITALNICK has no notes or calendars from this time period.  SPITALNICK is not sure if another consultant actually participated in the research project in the beginning.  He thinks that he and HENRY started it, and that later another consultant may have joined in. 


SPITALNICK stated that he told the investigator from the District Attorney’s Office that he did not recall meeting DAVIS after the first meeting.  In fact, though, SPITALNICK said that he did recall meeting with DAVIS a second time later that morning, and that his statement to investigator DENNIS MILLER on January 6, 1996 reflecting this meeting is accurate for which the meeting occurred approximately from 11:05 – 11:15 or 11:20 am.  


SPITALNICK was interviewed by a state investigator approximately December 1996, shortly after DAVID COFFIN was found murdered.  The investigator asked SPITALNICK if he had smelled anything unusual, like gas, on DAVIS and whether DAVIS had dressed unusually.  SPITALNICK recalled no unusual odor and that DAVIS was dressed in the same clothes for the second meeting as he had worn during the first earlier that morning.  


ANDERSEN employees had swipe cards that they used to enter various secured spaces and to go between floors.  The card was registered by security when you entered a secured space, but there was no recordation when leaving a secured space.  If walking up or down the stairs, one could enter the stairwell without swiping the card, but the card was needed to reenter the space when leaving the stairwell.  SPITALNICK did not think that the swipe card was needed to enter into the elevator space or the elevator, but once returning to an ANDERSEN office the card had to be used.  SPITALNICK’S employee identification number was 831163.  The number may have been preceded by three zeros.  


SPITALNICK has been interviewed four times in connection with this matter.  The first was with DENNIS MILLER, who was employed by attorney Bruce Morris.  This was January 6, 1997.  He was then interviewed sometime in 1997 by BRENDA (last name unknown) with the District Attorney’s Office.  TIM HUHN reinterviewed him in 2005 for Morris and Kadish.  The most recent interview was this one with Kadish and Halle.  
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